Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J (a) (1), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve the appointment of Micromac Filtration as the successful bidder to supply and maintain  aeration equipment in the Turning Basin at Salford Quays. 
The Reasons are that The Waterside environment at the Quays is part of the public realm, and access to the waterside (accessible to all) is part of the unique experience of visiting the Quays. The quality of that experience is therefore critical.

Options considered and rejected were take no action.

Assessment of Risk Medium: The funding agreement with United Utilities is now signed so Salford City Council can begin to drawn down against project expenditure.

The Manchester Ship Canal Company has co-operated with the project to date in providing information and potential access to site the equipment in sufficient amounts within the Salford Quays Turning Basin.

Negotiations are ongoing with other land-holders around South Bay to secure access to the underground compressor house. This is required to ensure the smooth installation and operation of the new aeration equipment. Initial dialogue shows no verbal objections to the principles of access, however, until a form of licence/access agreement is signed this presents an element of risk to the project.

The source of funding is United Utilities: £1.0 million.

Legal Advice obtained Supplied by SCC Legal as below:

The Council will need to ensure that any conditions imposed upon it as a condition of grant funding by either United Utilities or NWDA are where appropriate passed on to other  relevant parties, so as to make sure as far as possible that the Council is not in breach of its obligations, or is exposed to financial risk.

.Financial Advice obtained Yes John Spink.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report submitted to Planning Lead Member Briefing on 15th November, 2010

Contact Officer: Andrew Pringle 


Tel No 793 3559

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for  Customer and Support Services and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member / Director for a decision.
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed:  Councillor Derek Antrobus


Lead Member for Planning
Dated:  Monday, 15th November, 2010
*
This decision was published on Wednesday, 15th November, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 23rd November, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

